Embassy of the United States of America

Dear Sir:

Re: November 2™ Correspondence/Meeting with President Barack Obama

We appreciate your request for meeting with President Obama. As the relationship
~ between our two countries continues to blossom, gestures such as yours signal the
strengthening of an already deep friendship.

While the details of the President’s visit are still being finalized, it is certain that he
will only be in India for a short while. His schedule will be a full one and we are
delighted by the many requests we receive daily for him, First Lady Michelle
Obama and other high-level members of the U.S. Government.

Itis unlikely that any new events will be added to the President’s visit schedule at
this time. Should this situation change and your invitation is considered, however,

rest assured that we will be in touch with you.

Thank you again for being in touch.

Sincerely,

Jason A. Donovan

- First Secretary
U.S. Embassy New Delhi



